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MEETING 
The South Carolina Opportunity School 

Board of Trustees 

June 4, 1969 

Mr. Donald R. Hannum of the firm Ward, Dreshman, and 

Reinhardt, who are consultants for our proposed fund raising 

campaign, met with members of the Board on·June 4, 19.69 at 

II a.m. in the Lounge of The Opportunity School Administration 

Building. 

Those present were: Dr. M. B. Webb, Chairman 
Mrs. Harriet Johnson 
Rev. James Mitchell 
Miss wil Lou.Gray 
J.Truett Willis, Principal 
Mike P. Caskey, Superintendent 

Mr. Hannum outlined to the group what his firm would 

do and how it would operate. He is to confirm all that he said 

and other pertinent information in a letter to the Superintendent 

of The Opportunity School. The Superintendent will in turn, send 

copies to all members of the Board of Trustees so that it can be 

discussed fully by all members of the Board at a meeting to be 

called in the near future. 

Respectfully submitted, 

MPC:ew 
June 6, 1969 
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